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To: CVG Airlines and Tenants 

 

From:  Byron Burkhart, Sr. Manager Airside Operations and Safety 

 

Subject: New DHL Express North Apron Ramp and Permanent Change of Taxiway 

November to a Non-Movement Area “Taxilane”  

 

Date: October 24, 2016 

 

Upon the opening of the new DHL Express north apron ramp on Monday, October 31, 

2016 DHL’s ramp will expand north of Taxiway November and west of Taxiway Sierra. The 

eastern portion of Taxiway November, between Taxiway Sierra (Call Spot 54) and east of 

the Wendell Ford Bridge (Call Spot 65), will permanently be designated as a non-

movement area “Taxilane”. See diagram below 

 

All aircraft and authorized vehicle operators must contact the tower from Call Spots 54 or 

65 on Taxilane November, or from Call Spots 51, 52 or 55 on the DHL ramp, to enter into 

the movement area. 

 

Also, note there are four (4) new north/south white and black zippered vehicle service 

roadways for crossing “Taxilane” November between the north and south DHL ramps. All 

vehicles must stop and give way to aircraft prior to crossing. 

 

Taxiway November remains a “Movement Area” west of the new non-movement bar on 

the east side of the Wendell Ford Bridge (Call Spot 65) to Taxiway Delta.  

All authorized vehicles must continue to stop and give way to aircraft at the white and 

black zippered vehicle service road when crossing the west end of Taxiway November. 

Please post and share this information with your respective organization’s flight-line 

personnel, flight crews and any personnel with airfield movement and non-movement area 

driving authorization from KCAB. If you have any questions pertaining to this change, 

please contact KCAB Safety, Security, and Compliance (SSC) at 859-767-3211 or via email 

at ssc@cvgairport.com 

mailto:ssc@cvgairport.com
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